
ISKF PASSPORT POLICY 

 

The International Shotokan Karate Federation (“ISKF” or “Organization”) requires that all 

members and clubs within the ISKF follow the following policy with respect to ISKF Passports. 

All students (regardless of age) who will be testing for the rank of ikkyu and all students who 

have already attained the rank of ikkyu must have an official ISKF Passport. For those 

individuals who are required to have a Passport, they must present their Passport prior to any 

test, examination or competition, otherwise you will not be allowed to participate. 

 

The above is the mandatory policy, however members are permitted to purchase a passport prior 

to the required level.  Club instructors and Regional Directors are not permitted to require a 

passport for those not meeting the specifications above.  

 


